Dear Campers,

	We are happy to have you for the 2025 fair week!  This year there are only 23 spaces in the Bus Barn and 32 spaces on the Football Field. Reservations are on a first come first serve with preference given to those members farther away. There are a few changes this year please read thru the following items. Permits will be issued on a first paid basis.

The following are items you NEED to be aware of: please initial each line. 
	
· 	  You will be allowed to bring your camper in on August 10th & 11th from the hours of 8:00am to 1:00pm!  Spaces will be marked with flags and numbers.  Please stay within your lines

· [bookmark: _GoBack]	   THE FOOTBALL FIELD GATE IS “CLOSED” TO VEHICLE TRAFFIC BEGINNING AT 9:00 AM WEDNESDAY-12:00 PM FRIDAY of fair week.  We have been very relaxed about this however this will be monitored more closely as it has been taken advantage of.  IF YOU NEED TO LEAVE OFTEN  we appreciate that you park in the parking lot!

· 	  There is NO POWER or WATER available on the football field or in the bus barn. Generators can be turned on NO earlier than 6 a.m. and will need shut off by 10 p.m.                                                                                                                 

· 	   The charge for camping is $40 for the week. 

· 	  ONE VEHICLE WILL BE ALLOWED TO BE PARKED WITH YOUR CAMPER, it must have the parking tag in the window ALL other vehicles must be parked in the parking lot, if MORE THAN 1 VEHICLE is at a space you will be asked to move it if you do not WE HAVE THE RIGHT TO TOW AT YOUR EXPENSE. 

· 	  Livestock trailers are NOT allowed to be parked in your camping space, it is for the camper ONLY!

· 	  PLEASE DO NOT DRIVE DOWN THE MIDDLE OF THE FOOTBALL FIELD, STAY TO THE EDGE AS MUCH AS POSSIBLE. THE FIELD IS USED VERY SHORTLY AFTER FAIR FOR FOOTBALL GAMES.

· 	  4-H & FFA members may not stay in campers unless accompanied by parent/guardian or approved adult chaperone that is at least 21 years of age.

· 	  THERE ARE NO DOGS ALLOWED (UNLESS SERVICE ANIMAL) ON THE GROUNDS OR IN CAMPERS.  NO BICYCLES ARE ALLOWED ON THE GROUNDS.

· 	  CAMPERS WILL NEED TO BE REMOVED ON SUNDAY AUGUST 18tht  OR THEY WILL BE MOVED FOR YOU AT YOUR EXPENSE.


IF YOU HAVE QUESTIONS ABOUT YOUR SPACE CONTACT Sue AT 541-379-2998

							Thank you, 

								Morrow County Fair Board
Take care of our Football field!  Let’s limit traffic from the campers to the parking lots
